
From: thomas reichert <thomasmichaelreichert@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, January 13, 2022 4:03 PM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov>; Jay Plett <jay@plett-arc.com> 
Subject: 118 Olive Planning Commission Follow up 

EXTERNAL SENDER 
Hi Sean,  
Thank you for the call to discuss follow up steps based on the January 12th planning 
commission direction for a continuance until February 9th. As part of the follow up, see notes on 
our outreach efforts: 

• As of this evening, January 13, 2022 we sent a note (see below for content of note) to
the direct neighborhood sphere as well as those signing the opposition letter Dated
December 17th, 2021. This note included our personal contact information and an
invitation to our home to discuss the project in plain view of the project.

Included in the distribution is the following (hand delivered): 

• 114, 116, 120, 122, 127, 129, 131, 133, 135. 107, 108, 110 and 121 Olive
• 546 San Benito (believe they may also be the owner of 122 olive, but left 2 separate

invitations)
• 630 San Benito (home owner of 116 Olive)
• 19330 Overlook Rd (home owner of 116 Olive)

Additionally, specifically for 19330 Overlook Rd I was able to obtain their phone number from a 
mutual neighbor and have called to leave a voicemail and sent a text message to relay contact 
information.  

Note that went out (also included was our family holiday card): 

"Dear Neighbors, 

You are invited to join for a meet and greet with the new residents of 118 Olive St.: Thomas and 
Meredith Reichert and their Family. We have lived here for the past year and would love to meet 
and share our proposed project to expand our current home to meet the needs of our family. We 
plan to be out front of our home on Monday January 17th and Friday January 28th around 530p if 
you’re available to join. If you prefer to email, call or text, my contact is below: 
thomasmichaelreichert@gmail.com (858)449-4536 

Sincerely, 
The Reichert Family " 

--  
Thomas M. Reichert 

EXHIBIT 14









maintain the property in its current zoning conditions. We discussed how the neighborhood has many 
examples of variances, including those who signed the opposition letter, but continued his position. 
Overall we learned he likes the project and design, but would prefer if we had no variances. He also 
mentioned he wished there was more outreach earlier in the project- one area we think in retrospect 
would have been great advice to take. Our architect mentioned it to us early, but we as new owners and 
first time home renovators didn’t realize the impacts. The Planning Commission's advice to extend to 
give us this additional time really did help us to engage further and give adequate time to discuss with 
our neighbors. Another topic which was discussed that night was our driveway length, some concerns 
about us having less than 20’. The next morning we were able to get a measurement from the garage to 
the sidewalk and measured it at 20’-4”, We believe this clarification helps ease these concerns, but we 
weren't able to discuss it at the time we all met. In our initial analysis of the neighborhood variances we 
didn't call out driveway compliance, if we did,  appears to be one of many homes which 
doesn't have a 20' clearance. Additionally, we didn't note that this home has an entry stairway that 
appears to be within 10' of the front setback because we were only reviewing Olive St homes.  
 
Pam (  Olive)- She continued to stay neutral on her position on the project. She was helpful to keep 
the conversation as friendly as possible and provided a good neighborly fabric for us all to align with 
positivity. 
 
Mark/Christie ( Olive)- They continued their support for the project. One point at the beginning of 
the meeting we really appreciated their positive support of the project because it felt very much like we 
were being teamed up against. As mentioned the meeting ended up much better than where it started. 
 
Jim (  Olive)- He joined the meeting after most others left, but came and shared that he supported 
our project as long as we don’t use the contractor from the  Olive project. 
 
Eric (  Olive resident)- He also joined late, but continues to share his support for the project. 
Additionally he confirmed what we believed in regards to Lynn (  Olive Owner at ) that 
she has now supports our project, but has general concerns about the neighborhood being able to 
maintain its character in the long term. 
 
In summary of the 2+2 on each side and 5 across from our project during the extension by 
Planning Commission: 
114, 116, 129 and 132 support the project 
120 and 122 like the project, but don’t agree with the variances and blocking views 
127 and 135 have not participated in the outreach 
133 remains neutral 
 
We believe the additional time to meet the neighbors was a positive recommendation and that we used 
that time to engage with the intent of the extension. We suggest the proposed change above the garage 
to a roof be accepted by the Planning Commission as part of the good faith discussions to take feedback 
from the neighbors. We don’t believe any changes to the variances would be necessary given the 
Planning Commission's instruction to limit the scope of the extension, the examples given of the 
immediate neighborhood which also have similar setbacks and FAR’s (which were considered as part of 
the Planning Department recommendation for approval and inline with the the Town's zoning code 
which allows for variances on these specific types of non-conforming lots and fits the neighborhood 
streetscape), as well as an understanding from the neighbors that they acknowledged the intention of 
our meetings would likely not result in significant changes. 



Thank you 
 
-Thomas Reichert 
 
PS. 
FYI. See follow up note we plan to distribute to the neighbors who came on Friday: 
 
"Hi Neighbors, 
It was great to meet you at our house on Friday. We wanted to confirm that we heard your concerns. It’s 
our intention to be mindful of our design and keep in line with the context of the neighborhood. 
Specifically we understand that there are many homes on this block that exceed the FAR and setback 
exceptions, we looked at each of these categories and chose to not be the largest, tallest or closest in 
any position to ensure that any future precedence would not impact greater growth that what already 
exists on the block, yet still allow families to grow in an environment with rising housing costs and 
shortages. We will continue to suggest the patio above the garage be changed to a roof to maintain the 
privacy of our direct neighbor. We also wanted to clarify that our driveway will functionally be designed 
to be more than 20’, which was highly discussed to ensure we have a driveway and a garage space. 
Lastly, while we know there were several other topics, we would urge you to reach out to us if you 
would like to discuss further. 
Thank you 
Thomas, Meredith and Family" 
 


